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BUCKS COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

Newtown Campus
Date:   May 12, 2016
Time:  1:30 P.M.

________________________________________________________________________

PRESENT:


James Dancy, Presiding 

Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld Jr.
Frank Fazzalore 

Elizabeth Fineburg

Elizabeth Graver

Otto Grupp III 

William Maeglin 

Carol Mignoni-Ferguson 

Garney Morris 

Jeffrey Garton, Esq.
Dr. Stephanie Shanblatt

ABSENT: Blake Eisenhart, Frank Farry, Frederick Gudknecht, Thomas Skiffington, Carol Shelly and Philip Wursta.

Mr. Dancy called the meeting to order at 1:35 PM and announced that earlier in the day the Board of Trustees met in executive session to discuss real estate, labor relations and personnel matters.  
Upon motion by Ms. Fineburg, seconded by Mr. Fazzalore, the minutes of the April meeting were approved.   
CHAIR’S REPORT
There was no report from the Chair.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
The President reported on recent student achievements and events. These included the golf team finishing 2nd in the regionals and participating in nationals.  The college mascot was renamed Brutus, following a campus-wide election.  Also, the National Society of Leadership and Success, a newly organized honor society, inducted approximately 70 members in its inaugural year at the college.

Dr. Shanblatt highlighted the many events hosted by the Student Affairs staff during the past month including the following coordinated by Admissions: Open House for prospective students, Guidance Counselor Advisory Board and Accepted Students Day.  Testing Services has also been busy visiting several high schools in the county as part of our onsite registration activity, testing between 700-800 students.  Finally, Financial Aid participated in a PHEAA program review which included an audit of 2014-15 programs and received an error free audit report. 
President Shanblatt congratulated Professor Kate D'Auria, Social & Behavioral Science, who received the Impact in Education Award from the United Way of Bucks County. The award recognizes individuals who have made a significant contribution to advancing high quality educational opportunities. Kate was recognized for establishing new and innovative ways to provide continuing professional development for early childhood educators.  ​

The President reported that on Tuesday, May 10 representatives of the college, PECO and Tyler Park met in the park to celebrate the initiation of the Monarch Butterfly Habitat funded by PECO.  Attendees planted milkweed to begin the creation of the habitat designed to attract the species and grow their population in the park.  

Dr. Shanblatt congratulated the staff of the Center for Workforce Development for their collaborative work on the proposal for the In-School Youth Program which was funded for two years for $176,000 by the Bucks County Workforce Development Board. The year-round program is in partnership with the Morrisville and Bristol Township School Districts and includes paid internships, classroom training and industry field trip experience.   

President Shanblatt thanked Dr. Clayton Railey for his service at the college and wished him well in his new position. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE

Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld presented the proposed slate of Board officers for 2016-2017 as recommended by the Governance Committee.  

Upon motion by Dr. Breitenfeld and second by Mr. Fazzalore, the Board of Trustees approved the following slate as recommended by the Governance Committee:

Chairman
     
            Thomas Skiffington


Vice-Chairman   
            Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld


Secretary             
            Elizabeth Fineburg


Asst. Secretary    
            William Maeglin


Executive Committee       
Garney Morris

ACADEMIC, STUDENT & TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE - Thomas Skiffington, Chair
SGA officers Matt Kelly and Elizabeth Mortimer presented the Student Government Association year-end report.  The SGA focus on leadership development resulted in 70 members being inducted into the new National Society of Leadership & Success.  The goal of increasing campus interaction was fostered through meetings with UBC and LBC campus directors, partnering for events with college departmental staff and hosting socials to foster cross-campus communication.  Student clubs and organizations once again were active with the Muslim Student Association hosting Islam Awareness Week and Radio BUX sponsoring a first-ever BUX Fest.  The presentation concluded with the introduction of the new SGA President, Razin Karu.

Dr. Clayton Railey, Provost, presented the annual report summarizing the curricular actions recommended during the academic year.  The following associate degree programs underwent a program of study audit and were recommended for five year renewal: Fine Woodworking, Multimedia, Sport Management, Biology, Chemistry and Engineering.  Certificate programs approved for five year renewals include: Furniture and Cabinetry, Accounting and Taxation, Medical Coding and Billing and Historic Preservation.  The Medical Assistant: Clinical Certificate program was recommended for deactivation as it has been replaced by the Medical Assistant Certificate.

Two new AA degrees were recommended in Art & Art History and English. New certificate programs recommended were Medical Assistant, Radiography and Early Childhood Education.

The Associate of Fine Arts and the Associate of Music were added as new degree options in the Arts. 
CONSENT AGENDA – William D. Maeglin, Chair, Finance Committee
Mr. Dancy announced that all action items would be considered on the Consent Agenda.  Trustees were advised that if discussion was requested on any item, that item would be removed from the Consent Agenda.  There were no requests to remove items from the agenda.  
Upon motion by Mr. Maeglin and second by Dr. Breitenfeld, the Board of Trustees approved the following Consent Agenda items as presented:

· Bid Awards
▪ Fall 2016 county-wide brochures to Indiana Printing & Publishing Company, Inc. 

  for $27,509
▪ Fall 2016 program guide to Evergreen Printing Company, Inc. for $30,051.
▪ Fiber opting cabling project to Assurance Media, LCC for $42,734.
· Other Contracts

▪ STEM firewall network to CommSolutions, Inc. for$75,029.
▪ Network firewall maintenance contract to CommSolutions, Inc. for $26,800.

▪ Summer 2016 Apple computer lease to Apple Financial Services for a total of 

  $34,203 over 36 months.
▪ Ticketing management system lease renewal to United Public Safety, Inc. for 

  $45,144.

· Sole source contract for SQL server licenses to Scholar Buys for $22,971.

· Group insurance annual contracts for medical, dental and long term disability insurance to Independence Blue Cross, United Concordia Dental, Dental Services Organization, Inc. and Prudential Life Insurance Company for a total of $8,843,300.

· Administrative staff salary increase of 1.0% cost of living and 1.3% merit pool.
· Increase to administrative staff starting salary scales for new employees of 2% effective July 1, 2016.

· Curricular actions including program renewals, deactivations, new programs, new degree offerings and fees for Radiography programs.

BOARD COMMENTS 
There was no board comment.

ADJOURN

Upon the motion being duly made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM.  The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Trustees will be on June 9, 2016 at 1:30 PM on the Newtown Campus.

______________________________________________Dr. Frederick Breitenfeld Jr., Secretary
